
 

 
 
 

 
March 31, 2023 
 
The Honorable Brian Schatz    The Honorable John Barrasso, MD  
U.S. Senate     U.S. Senate 
722 Hart Senate Office Building   307 Dirksen Senate Office Building 
Washington, DC 20510    Washington, DC 20510 
 

 
Dear Senators Schatz and Barrasso:  

On behalf of the more than 84,000 members of the American College of Surgeons (ACS), I 
would like to express our strong support for the Ensuring Access to General Surgery Act (S. 
1140). This important legislation would direct the Health Resources and Services 
Administration (HRSA) to study and define general surgery workforce shortage areas and 
grant the Secretary of Health and Human Services the authority to provide a general 
surgery shortage area designation. 

General surgeons are uniquely trained and qualified to provide certain necessary, lifesaving 


